New Highland Elementary School

Site-Based Decision Making Meeting

March 9, 2007

Mrs. Goff called the meeting to order @ 2:40 p.m.  Members in attendance:  Mrs. Goff,  J. D. Duncan, Pancy Jones, Rebecca Higdon, Kim Sweet, and Renee Cox.  Visitors present:  Jackie Gibbons, Beth Carroll, Emily Hay, Melissa Wyman, Linda Lynch (HCEA), Kaytie Georgel, Libby Brangers, Sherry Adams, Trish Tabb, Gena Mitchell, Noreida Reesor, Lisa Ortiz, Robin Pitvorec, Kristin Gani, Joan Hill, Suzanne Gaslin, Mr. Gaslin, Linda Yates, Wanda Miller, Rooney Gray, Mike Mayhew, Angie Rendon, David Swartz, Lisa Greene, Debbie Anderson, Bonnie Turner, Mr. Hay, and Ms. Marshall.

The council reviewed the financial report and J.D. Duncan made a motion to approve the report and Kim Sweet seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

A correction needs to be made to the February minutes under the LESSON PLAN format.  It should state….

Ms. Goff stated she ……..instead of Ms. Goff stated that

Renee Cox made a motion to approve the minutes and Rebecca Higdon seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

HALLWAY PROCEDURES

The discipline committee recommended that the SBDM council adopt hallway procedures submitted by the committee.  The SBDM council discussed hallway procedures and agreed upon the following:

*Classes and students will always walk down the right side of the hallway.

*When passing through “double” doors from one hallway to another, students will always use the right side.  

Mrs. Sweet will talk with Mr. Howard about asking bus drivers to release one bus at a time.  Would this help with the traffic flow?

*Students will walk in a single file line, three tile blocks from the wall.

*Students will keep their hands at their sides or behind their backs.  They will not touch each other, the walls, or decorations.

*Students will not talk in the hallway.

*Intermediate grade classes will always yield for primary grade classes.

*Students are to always face forward and look where they are going.

*While standing in line, waiting to enter a classroom, students will face the front and remain quiet.

*Teachers will always accompany their classes to their destinations. 

*Teacher and/or assistant will position themselves effectively in line to monitor behavior. 

*Students carrying books or other materials need to hold them at their sides and not attempt to read them as they walk!

J.D. Duncan made a motion to adopt and mandate the above mentioned hallway procedures effective immediately.  If needed, changes can be made after implementation takes place.  Kim Sweet seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

SAFETY CONCERNS

Lisa Greene spoke to Mr. Bobby Lewis (Associate Superintendant) and he gave her the name of John Akers, Executive Director of School Safety so that she could have a safety audit conducted. Mrs. Lisa Greene reported Mr. Akers has not returned her phone call at this time.   Ms. Goff mentioned that Department of Homeland Security did a complete audit of the building last year and passed on safety recommendations.  One of the major recommendations was to keep all doors locked and have a buzzer system on front door.  Ms. Greene volunteered to do further research on this idea.

TITLE 1 FUNDS

Mrs. Noreida Reesor reported to the council responses from staff about how to spend Title 1 money.

12 teachers replied that LCD projectors were needed.  Most recent prices:2,000 lumens VT595 projectors are $803.00 each, and 2, 500 lumens VT676E projectors are $873.00.  Each of the fifth grade teachers requested one.  Kindergarten, first grade, and fourth grade report a need for at least one more per grade level; they all share one.  Kim Sweet and Beth Carroll requested one.  It was noted in the SBDM meeting that the preschool classes do not have a smart board, but they would be willing to share one.  

Mr. Duncan requested 60 Social Studies Skills Coach textbooks from KCCT Coach at a total of $537.00.  Mr. Duncan would like to defer his request to accommodate other teachers in the building.

Other suggestions:

KCCT Coach Open Response support materials

Science and math manipulative

Multiple-copy books that supplement the current reading program

Additional SMARTBOARDS (no price change for board, stand, and connector, which is $1667.00).

J. D. Duncan made a motion to devote the entire amount of Title 1 Funds to purchase LCD projectors for classroom teachers and Connie Goff seconded the motion.  

LESSON PLAN FORMAT

Ms. Robin Pitvorec spoke to the council about the lesson plan survey. She reported that the staff was not happy about writing the core content numbers and including the assessment.  The consensus of staff was that the recording of simply the activity was enough documentation in the plan book.  

Mrs. Goff stated she would not willingly accept a lesson plan format with less than these minimum requirements:

Skill and core content number

Activity 

Assessment

Core content vocabulary words highlighted when taught

Open Resonse/On Demand Writing-Highlight these words when taught

A representative from KEA stated the lesson plan format fell under instructional practices and is controlled by site-based jurisdiction. Ms. Goff read a statement declaring lesson plan format to fall under day to day operations and as such not SBDM jurisdiction. 

Further interpretation on who is responsible for lesson plan format is still being reviewed.  No decision will be made until April.

DISCIPLINE COMMITTE

David Swartz reported a GOOD FAITH CHECKLIST to the council. Students are to be recognized for their overall attitude, etc.  He recommended that we TWEAK the BULLPUP CELEBRATION and consider reestablishing criteria for the celebration.  Students should be EARNING THIS CELEBRATION instead of classroom teachers sending down entire classrooms.  


J. D. Duncan reported that we shouldn’t have another checklist to monitor student behavior.  David Swart will present further information at another SBDM meeting.  

SPECIAL AREA TEACHERS/CAT SCORES

Pancy Jones reported a concern over the special area teachers being pulled out of enrichment time to provide extra reading and math instruction to struggling students.  She felt students would be missing important enrichment activities.

Mrs. Kim Sweet stated they she didn’t feel comfortable in this setting due to the fact that her certification was only in music.  She cited information from the Kentucky Education Professionals Standards Board that she is not highly qualified to teach math and reading.  Mrs. Goff replied that the special area teachers would only be reinforcing content that had been previously been taught and as such are not required to hold highly qualified status for teaching math and reading.    Since this was simply a matter under discussion and no directive has been given to change the special area teachers’ current teaching assignments to tutor students in reading and math, the council felt this was not a matter on which a decision needs to be made.

Renee Cox made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:00 and Pancy Jones seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

